
 
 

   Highcliffe School Student Bulletin 
 

Monday 24th– Friday 28th May 2010: Week B 
 

Thought for the week: 
Those who do not study are only cattle dressed up in men’s’ clothes. Chinese Proverb 

 
Examinations are taking place in many different venues around the school until 

the end of June. 
 

Please look out for the ‘Quiet Please’ notices and remain very quiet in these 
areas. 

 
The students taking examinations will appreciate your consideration for them. 

 

Science Exams – Years 9 and 10: Please remember that for your science exam – 
 

DO BRING: DO NOT BRING: 

Pen Mobile phone 

Pencil IPod/MP3 player 

Calculator  

Ruler  

 
Equipment WILL NOT be lent out in the exam hall. If you do have a phone, Ipod, etc. before your exam, 
please make sure that it is put away in your locker. 
 

Year 10 Work experience: There will be a compulsory support session for any Year 10 student who has not 
got a confirmed work experience placement on Monday lunchtime, starting at 12.20pm in the 6th form study 
room (computer end).  Students who do not attend this session will be asked to stay behind for another 
support session after school on Wednesday 26th May.  Letters have been sent home to the relevant 
students outlining this provision.  Please could students with confirmed placements return any green forms 
to the 6th form office as soon as possible. 
 

Year 9 Job Shadowing: Please could all Year 9 students remember that they need to find job shadowing 
placements for Activities Week.  They will be given further paperwork in the PWL lessons.  Those students 
who do not have PWL on their timetable will get this via their tutors.  You should make informal provision in 
the first instance and then send the envelope that has the school address on the front, with the covering 
letter from the school to the employer, who will post the reply back to us.  You can include a formal letter 
of application if appropriate.  Please see Mrs Finch if you have any questions. 
 

Car Park Entrance: A reminder that students are not to use the car park entrance to enter or leave 
school. This is dangerous – please use the pedestrian gates/entrances. 
 

 



Dress Code: a reminder that all students are expected to follow the School Dress Code. 
This includes: 

• No flowers in the hair 
• Skirts should be knee length 
• School jumpers should be worn around the school until the Headteacher states it 

is ok to stop wearing them.  Students should ask individual teachers regarding 
removal of jumpers in the classroom.   

 

Can you beat the Goalie? If you think you can beat ace goalies Mr Hallam, Mr Jobbins or Mr 
Dean, come to the field on Tuesday lunchtime! Pay 50p for 3 balls. Your money goes to Help 
for Heroes, a charity to support wounded British soldiers.  
 
Cake Sale: Wednesday at breaktime outside the Data & Exams Office – all proceeds to Help 
for Heroes. 

 

Wanted: do you have any old bits of rope, patches of fabric (pastel tones/dots/florals), buttons, beads, 
necklaces, silk flowers, wool, ribbon, braid  etc that we can use here in textiles for a recycling project? Any 
donations would be gratefully received, please bring them down to AT7 in Da Vinci. 
 
Salters’ Chemistry Camp Successes: the following Year 10 students have been selected to attend a     
Chemistry Camp this Summer: 

• Aaron Page  (University of Leeds) 
• Danielle Morley (University of Sussex) 
• Charlotte Stone (University of Sussex) 

 
Aim: 
The aim of the Camps is to enable young people to explore the fun of chemistry and help motivate them into 
developing a long term interest in the subject and its applications in modern life.  Students spend three 
days and two nights at the Host University, staying in the University Halls of Residence, and using the 
laboratories. They carry out new, exciting experiments, and have the chance to delve into areas of 
chemistry that are perhaps not covered at school. Further background information is presented through 
entertaining lectures and (often noisy!) demonstrations. In the evenings, practical work in the labs is put on 
the back burner, and students enjoy a variety of social activities like a fun quiz or tenpin bowling. 
 
The Science Department here wish them a great time and look forward to hearing about their experiences 
in September! 
 

Music Notices 

 

Guitar Club – Tuesday lunchtime at 1.30pm in EX2 
Treble Makers – Wednesday lunchtime at 1.30pm in EX3  
Harmonius Funk Jazz Orchestra – Wednesday after school 3.10pm – 4.30pm in EX3 
Vocalis – Thursday after school 3.10pm in EX3 
Shout! – (Lower School Choir) Thursday after school 3.10pm in EX2 
 
 
 
 



 
 

BOOSTER /REVISION NOTICES: 

 

Year 11 Maths module 5 revision: after school on Tuesdays 3.05pm – 4.05pm. Check maths huts for 
rooming and topics. 
 

Geography revision sessions:  Wednesday Lunch – Year 11 (Exam technique) 
        Thursday 3.05-4.05pm – Year 11 (Case Studies) 
         Thursday 3.05-4.05pm – Year 10 (Volcanoes) 
 
GCSE PE revision sessions:  after school every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. Students will be 
informed of rooms. AS PE revision: Tuesday s after school in GL3. 
 
Catering revision sessions: lunchtime on Tuesdays & Wednesdays leading up to the exam in AT 12 & 13. 
 
Philosophy and Ethics GCSE drop in sessions: Thursdays 3.05-4.05pm in Hu6 with Mrs Downie. 
 
History: GCSE Revision: Tuesdays 3.10pm-4-10pm AS Revision (USA): Wednesday 3.10pm-4-10pm 

 

Revision sessions for Year 9 GCSE Citizenship: Tuesdays 3.10pm-4.10pm in HU1 HU3 and HU4 
All welcome to attend! 

 

PE Notices 

 
Congratulations to all the students who took part in this year Town Sports Athletics Competition. You 
excelled yourselves in your performances attitude and behaviour… A real credit to the school!!! 
As a school the Boys finished in 6th place of 13 schools and the girls finished in 3rd place of 14 schools. 
 
Noteable top 3 performances were:- 

First Place Second Place Third place 

Marley Cooper (Year 7) 
Javelin 

Ellie Keyworth (Year 10) 
Discus 

Jon Cann (Year 10) 
Discus 

Chloe Hayward (Year 10) 
100m 

Chloe Adams (Year 9) 
High Jump 

Tom I-B (Year 10) 
Shot Putt 

Sophie Curl (Year 10) 
200m 

Amelia Bird (Year 7) 
1500m 

Dan Gilbert (Year 10) 
Long Jump 

 Jessica Jones (Year 10) 
1500m 

Bradley Chaffey (Year 9) 
Javelin 

 Jareth Stubbington (Year 9) 
200m 

Katie Lean (Year 7) 
High Jump 

 Yasmin Wilcox (Year 8) 
200m 

Stephen Littlefair (Year 10) 
800m 

 Year 10/11 Girls Relay team 
Chloe Hayward, Sophie Curl,  
Ella Gilchrist, Jess Jones 

Natasha Brooks (Year 10) 
800m 

  Joe Swain (Year 7) 
1500m 



 
Special mention: 

Yasmin Wilcox was competing against Year 9 students in the 200m and she achieved the second fastest 
time in Dorset for her age group (Year 8). Well done Yasmin! 
 
All of those students who have finished in the top 2 places have now been selected to compete for 

Bournemouth Schools in the forthcoming County Athletics Competition to be held at Kings Park. 

 

Good Luck!!! 

 
 

 P.E. FIXTURES/PRACTICES 24th – 28th MAY 2010 

 LUNCHTIME AFTER SCHOOL 

 

Monday 

1.40pm – 2.10pm 
Year 7 Cricket Club (NJS) 

 

3.20pm – 4.30pm 
Meetings 

U19 rounders vs Corfe Hills (A) (MWR) 

 

Tuesday 

 

1.40pm – 2.10pm 
Year 12 AS level revision 

 
 
 

3.20pm – 4.30pm 
Years 7 & 8 Rounders Club (CFM & LSN) 

 A level revision (MWR) 
Year 9 Cricket vs Poole Grammar (A) (SHM) 

Year 7 Cricket vs Twynham (H) (NJS) 

Year 7 rounders @ Twynham (LSN) 

 

Wednesday 

 

1.40pm – 2.10pm 
Year 10 Cricket Club (JDN) 

 
 
 
 

3.20pm – 4.30pm 
Athletics club – All years 

Year 7 Cricket Club 
Year 12 Sports Leaders Club @ HSM 
Year 8/9 tennis @ Twynhyam (A) 

Year 10 Cricket vs Ballard (A)  

 

Thursday 

 

1.40pm – 2.10pm 
Year 9 cricket (SHM) 

 
 

 

3.20pm – 4.30pm 
Year 9 Cricket vs Arnewood (A) (NJS) 

Year 8 Cricket vs Twynham (H) (JDN) 

Year 7, 9 & 10 Rounders vs Parkstone Grammar 

(MWR & LSN) (A) 

 

Friday 

1.40pm – 2.10pm 
Year 8 cricket (NJS) 

 

 

 
Results 

Year 8 Rounders vs Poole High: Won 12 ½ - 10 ½  
 
 

I wonder: If we borrow every single book from a library is it still a library? 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Thursday 3rd June 2010 

 
 

We will drop you outside the National History Museum from there you can go 
to the Science and Victoria and Albert Museums. 

Perhaps you would prefer to go shopping with Harrods close by. 
 

Pickup at Bournemouth Interchange  

Stand K 
8.00am 

And depart London at 17.00pm 
 

Price £15.00 Adult    £10.00 Child 
 

Admission to all the Museums is free 
If interested please contact  

South Coast Travel 01202 425557 
 


